VILLAGE OF ENOSBURG FALLS
Meeting of the Board of Trustees
February 10, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Present:          Trustees  -  Walter Scott, Leonard Charron, Michael Manahan, Guy Breault
                         Staff – Jonathan Elwell, Caroline Marcy
		
Meeting called to order by Chair, Walter Scott at 6:34 p.m.
	
1. Modifications/Changes to Agenda

There were no modifications.

2. Review/Approve Minutes Special Meeting January 20,2015 and January 27, 2015	

Guy Breault made the motion to approve the minutes of the Special Meeting January 20, 2015 Trustee meeting as written.  Seconded by Leonard Charron.  Unanimous.  Leonard Charron made the motion to approve the minutes of the January 27, 2015 Trustee meeting as written.  Seconded by Guy Breault.  Unanimous.

3.  Enosburg Farmer’s Market Request to use Lincoln Park

Jon Elwell presented a letter to the Trustees from Jennifer Wright on behalf of the Enosburg Falls Farmers Market.  This organization has requested use of Lincoln Park for the summer and autumn of 2015 and listed the requested days and hours of use.

Michael Manahan made the motion to approve the request of the Enosburg Falls Farmer’s Market for the use of Lincoln Park for the summer and autumn of 2015 during the desired days and hours listed in the letter.  Guy Breault seconded the motion.  Unanimous.

4. Amendment to No Alcoholic Beverages on Municipal Property Ordinance

Jon briefly summarized the requests made by  the Enosburg Business Association and Suzanne Hull-Parent at the October 28, 2014 Trustee Meeting.  The EBA requested the Board to consider issuing a waiver on the ban of alcoholic products and their drinking in Lincoln Park for the Harvest Fest in order to accommodate wine tasting events which are gaining popularity in Vermont.  

The Board made the motion to consider the request and to seek legal advice on the process of issuing a waiver of the alcohol ban for this particular function.  In addition,  Suzanne Hull-Parent wished the Board to consider the possibility of a process whereby they could issue waivers on a case-by-case basis for any person or request depending on the event.

Jon presented two draft versions of the Notice of Ordinance Amendment that was prepared by the Village’s attorney.  He directed the Trustee’s attention to the major difference between the two draft versions.  One draft version specifically names the annual Harvest Festival as an exception to the alcoholic ban in Lincoln Park.  The other version would allow the Trustees to approve exceptions on a case-by-case basis.

After a brief discussion on the pros/cons on each version, Guy Breault made the motion to accept the draft version of the Notice of Ordinance Amendment that restricts the exception to only the Harvest Festival.  Seconded by Leonard Charron.  Unanimous.

Jon proceeded to outline to steps needed in order to continue the process of amending an ordinance.

5. Vtrans Alternatives Grant Program,  Duffy Hill Road

Caroline Marcy notified the Trustees that the Village of Enosburg’s application for a scoping study grant on Duffy Hill Road has been accepted.  For this particular grant, scoping studies require a 50% match; however, design/construction grants require only a 20% match.  A scoping study is a necessary requirement in applying for a design/construction grant.

The Village’s application was for a $33,000 scoping study to investigate the feasibility of installing a sidewalk system on Duffy Hill that would connect the Bridge of Flowers and Light to the new Island View Park.  Consequently, the Village’s share would be $16,500.00.

Walter Scott proceeded to sign the Grant Receipt Project Commitments Form.

6. Finance Department

a. WW Department CD
Caroline Marcy informed the Board that the Community National Bank Certificate of Deposit in the amount of $202,182.21 will mature on 2/12/15.  If the Board feels that there may be a need for these funds, now would be the time to make a change.

Since there are no immediate plans for these funds, the consensus of the Board was to allow the CD to roll over.

b. Electric Department Line of Credit
The Village’s Electric Department Line of Credit with the Peoples Trust is up for renewal. There was a consensus of the Trustees to renew the line of credit.  The Board members present signed both the Line of Credit renewal and the Banking Resolution.

7. SQRP Report

The Trustees briefly considered the attached SQRP report covering the 4th Quarter of 2014.  There were no questions concerning the report.

8. Manager’s Report

· 2015 Electric Department Budget:   In the interest of keeping the Trustees fully informed, Jon updated the Trustees on a small change in the Electric Department 2015 Budget since the last meeting.  The decision was made to change the Power Supply and Revenue lines to equal projections from VPPSA, and to show the projected discounted rate estimated to Franklin Foods.  The department’s bottom line will stay the same. This was done so that our official budget, and the Village’s Franklin Foods Economic Development Agreement (EDA) filing to the PSB/PSD are consistent.  Caroline Marcy passed around the final Village Electric Department Budget/Report that will appear in the 2014 Annual Report for the Trustees to review.

· 2015 Annual Meeting Preparations:  The Warning has been printed and posted, the meeting notice, ballot, and checklist have been posted, and the permit to hold the Village’s Annual Meeting at the Enosburg Falls High School Auditorium has been approved.  All legal requirements have been met to hold our Annual Meeting as scheduled.


· Annual Meeting Minute Taker:   Jon has spoken to Kristy Lynch, and she has agreed to take the Village’s minutes at the Annual Meeting.  

· A Reminder to the Legislature:  Jon submitted a copy of email conversations between himself and representatives of the Vermont Legislature regarding the new requirements to post all public meeting minutes on municipal websites.  Hopefully, they will act of some changes as indicated.

9. Other Business
There was no other business.

10. Adjourn
There being no other business to come before the Board at this time, Guy Breault made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Michael Manahan.  Unanimous.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Caroline Marcy, Director of Finance
These minutes were approved as written at the February 24, 2015 Trustee Meeting.
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